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July 5. At first excellent perpendicular ice let us make good progress. We
planned an ideal direct line, but we had to climb an ice couloir to the left for
four pitches. A few meters of aid climbing brought us into a hidden crack
system. At 6000 meters, we set up a portaledge. On July 31, after 26 days of
unfavorable weather, we had climbed only 500 meters up the buttress. Two
members had to leave. More bad weather followed. On August 16, we gave up,
having reached 6100 meters, about half way up the buttress.

Curistian StancL, Osterreichischer Alpenverein

Uzun Brakk Attempt. Jim Donini and I had as objective a two-man alpine-
style climb of Uzun Brakk (6422 meters, 21,069 feet). My wife Joanne
accompanied us to Base Camp. Technically, the peak is still unclimbed by any
route, although the British came very close in their 1980 climb from the east,
from the Uzun Brakk Glacier. Our objective was a 7000-foot face rising from
the Biafo Glacier on the southwest side of the mountain. We established Base
Camp at 13,500 feet along the eastern side of the Biafo on June 10. Four days
of carrying loads to the base of the route some five miles up the glacier gave
us time to scout the route and acclimatize. The weather was unstable most of
the season. We encountered four or five days of high pressure and then week-
long storms. On June 15, we launched our first attempt, reaching 17,500 feet
in a day and a half. We then sat in storm for another day before descending. Bad
weather forced us to wait until June 20 for another try. In four days, we reached
20,000 feet. All that remained was 600 feet of hard but beautiful climbing,
followed by easier snow and ice to the summit. The one more day of good
weather was not to be and we could see a huge storm brewing. By midday it
was snowing as we started to descend. The storm lasted for five more days after
we reached the glacier. On June 29, we reached Askole on the way home.

Jack TACKLE

Baintha Brakk Attempt. Takeshi Nakazima, Kohtaro Toyoda, Takashi Kasai
and I as leader set up Base Camp on June 17 at 4450 meters on the left side of
the Choktoi Glacier. We started climbing on the 20th and established Advance
Base at 4850 below the icefall on June 22. Four porters helped us to Advance
Base. We climbed the center of the icefall but had to keep changing the route.
We sited a deposit camp at 5350 meters in the cwm on June 30. After fixing 450
meters (10 individual ropes) of line to the gully, we set up Camp I at 5700
meters on the col between Baintha Brakk and Baintha Brakk II on July 7.
Although we carried up to there enough food and equipment and stayed until
July 27, we could get no higher than 5850 meters. Not only was the weather
bad, but we found the route between Base Camp and Camp I troublesome.

Hmexr Yosuioa, Shinji University Alpine Club, Japan

Baintha Brakk, Southeast Buttress Attempt. Tom McMillan, Dr. Peter Crecelius
and I arrived at Base Camp at 4450 meters on July 12. There was a Japanese team
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already on Baintha Brakk (the Ogre). Our proposed climbing route led to the head
of the Choktoi Glacier where it flowed out of a basin creating a nasty icefall tucked
up between Baintha Brakk and P 6960. The Japanese had worked a line through the
icefall, but the séracs changed day by day. Not wanting to get into the icefall, we
fixed 500 meters of line on some flanking ice slopes and rock walls that formed the
right wall of the icefall. Our goal was the col at 5650 meters between P 6950 and
Baintha Brakk. Peter and I established camp on the col on a platform cut out of the
ice and snow. The climb to the col was steep snow, ice and mixed climbing for
about 12 pitches. The Japanese had already fixed this dangerous gully with rope and
invited us to share it with them. They were giving up. In the 20 days they had spent
on the col, only seven had been good enough for climbing. They had fixed six
pitches up moderate ice to the beginning of the 600-meter granite buttress above
the col. They had fixed one pitch up the superb granite and left for us the fixed rope
we needed to secure the buttress, the major difficulty. From its top we hoped to
launch an alpine-style push of three to five days to the unclimbed east summit. We
would have to ascend 600 meters of snow and ice, followed by 450 meters of steep
but more moderate rock. The last unknown was the mostly horizontal ridge from
the east to the main summit, which would take another 24 to 48 hours. Peter and
I led four great pitches on the rock and ice of the pillar on July 31, the day after
we reached the col. Then bad weather forced us back to Base Camp for a week.
Tom had until this time been having terrible luck with his health. On August 8, the
sun came out and we let avalanches fall for another day. At midnight, we set out
for the col in one long push, but another storm sent us back to Base Camp after we
had tried to wait it out. A second time this scenario was repeated. The weather didn’t
begin to clear until the 20th. This time we gave it two days to consolidate. On
August 22, we left again for the exhausting 12-hour climb to the col. Tom felt it
would be his last attempt. Nevertheless, on August 23 and 24, Tom and Peter
climbed six pitches of spectacular rock while I hauled fixed rope. We were back in
the col at 6:30 P.M., exhausted, as the snow began to fall heavily. Fearing that we
would be trapped, we began to descend in the twilight, barely able to find the way
in the snowfall. Tom was now through with the climb. On August 26, the weather
cleared. I knew that Peter and I had a very slim chance of climbing the mountain
without a third man. It now took five hours just to ascend our ropes from the col
to the high point. On the 28th, Peter and I went back up to the col in glorious but
cold weather. The next day, I completed the pitch up the corner to a good stance.
We hauled 1000 feet of rope to the belay and checked the easier rock above. On
the 30th we ascended again for five hours to our high point and began a complicated
mixed pitch across the face to reach the crest of the buttress. It took three hours.
Though the weather was holding, I could not see how the two of us could make the
ascent with a margin of safety. Three or four pitches remained of the pillar. After
that and a rest, we would have to begin our alpine-style push. It was too much.
Frustrated, we decided to give up. After 50 days, the Ogre was not in our grasp.

CaRLOS BUHLER



